

DEPARTMENT OF MEDICINE

April 9, 1991

Albert B. Sabin, M.D. 3101 New Mexico Avenue, N.W. Apt. 1001 Washington, D.C. 20016-5902

Dear Dr. Sabin:

Enclosed please find a photograph taken at the St. John's Alumni Association luncheon meeting on March 24 of half of the Board of Directors of St. Luke's Hospital Foundation. All the Johanneans enjoyed your speech.

You probably already knew that Shanghai's mayor Zhu Rongji, who was behind the new St. Luke's Hospital project, has just been promoted to be the vice premier of China. Therefore, I am very optimistic about our FOLKS (Friends of St. Luke's Hospital of Shanghai) project. Your continued support will be greatly appreciated.

With my best personal regards,

Sincerely yours,

Cheng, M.D. of Medicine